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DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
NATIONAL TRANSPORTATION SAFETY BoARD
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20531

et

ALS Yy gB-1-96

IN REPLY
REFER TO:

Honorable Willism F. McKee
Afministrator

Tederal Aviation Administration
Department of Transportation
Washington, D. C. 20530

Dear Genersl McKee:

During our investigation of the mideir collision between Beech

Baron, N6127, and TWA DC-Y; NING3T; mear-Urbana;—Chie;,—a—series of
photogrephs were telken for us by your NAFEC facilities from inside
the cockpit of a TWA DC-9 and an FAA Beech Baron. In reviewlng the
photographs of the Beech Baron, it was noted that a considerable
portion of the window area can be blanked out by the sun visor.

We realize that there are no minlmm standards deplcting
anguler limits applicable to an airplane certificated under the
provisions of Part 23 of the Federal Avietion Reguletions and that
the sun visor positioned in its most adverse positlon would not have
hindered the pilot in detecting the DC-9 in the sforementioned
accident. However, due to the ever increasing collision hazard, ve
believe thet so long as collision avoidance is dependent on visual
detection even those alrplanes which provide excellent visibility
should not be eguipped with objects that seriously dimlnish the
angles of vision of the pilot. Although it is necessary to provide
protection to the pilot from the direct rays of the sun, we helleve
that a see-through visor should be provided rather than a solld
vigor which cubts out the vision entirely.

We recommend, therefore, that the Federel Aviation Adminigtration
purvey the types of general aviation airplanes equipped with golid
type visors to determine the extent of the resultant vision impair-
ment. Where it is found that they severely hinder the pilot's vlslon,
the solid visor should be replaced by & see-through type. Addltionally,
we recommend that, if thls survey shows the solid type visors adversely
affect the visibility from the aireraft, Part 23 be amended to provide



Honorable William F. McKee (2)

that when a sun visar ls installed on fubure girplenes, it be a
see-through type if it can be popltioned so that it extends into
the srea of vision necessary Por collislon evoidance.

The Boerd's staff has discussed these recommendations with
Mr. Herbert H. Slaughter of your Plight Stenderds Service. Coples
of the Beech Baron photogrephs are enclosed for your informstion.

Sincerely yours,

Jogeph J. Q'Connell, Jr.

Chairman

Enclosures



